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April 18, 2016 

 

Dear Resident, 

 

Beginning in late April, the Portage County Highway Department will begin a pavement 

maintenance project on CTH HH between Locust Street to  just west of Olympia Avenue.  The 

purpose of the project is two-fold: 

 

1. Repair storm sewer structures – Many of the storm sewer manholes and inlets have 

concrete adjusting rings which have failed leading to the manhole and inlet covers 

settling.  The first phase of the project will consist of closing one lane in each direction 

while a private contractor removes the covers and failed concrete adjusting rings.  The 

failing concrete rings will be replaced with a high density plastic which will provide 

additional longevity and the covers will be adjusted to the correct elevation.  This work is 

expected to begin in late April and will continue into late May.   

2. Provide new pavement surface – Following the storm sewer adjustments, the top 2” of 

the asphaltic surface will be milled and a new pavement surface will be paved.  Road 

signage and pavement markings will be replaced upon completion of the project.  This 

work is expected to begin in early June and will be complete by early July.   

 

The Highway Department is also working with the Parks Department to evaluate the Green 

Circle Trail crossing for options to replace the angled crossing with a more perpendicular 

crossing as part of the project.   

 

All of the work is expected to be constructed with a single lane closure in each direction.  Access 

will be maintained for residents during the project.  There may be slight delays during certain 

aspects of the project such as when the paver is directly in front of a driveway but these will be 

limited. Please remember to slow down and be aware in the construction work zone.  If you 

have any questions, please do not hesitate to call the Highway Department or email me at 

checkn@co.portage.wi.us. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Nathan Check, PE 

Highway Commissioner 
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